TOWN OF TEXAS TOWN BOARD MEETING
JULY 12TH, 2021
7PM
MUNICIPAL CENTER

Notices were posted at the Municipal Center, on the website and emailed to interested parties.

Meeting was called to order by Delmar Winter.  Wally and Andy were in attendance. 

Minutes of the June meeting were read by the Clerk.   Delmar moved to approve the minutes.  Second by Wally and carried.

Linda Thiessen, town treasurer gave a report on receipts and bank balances.  Delmar moved to approve report and file for review.   Second by Wally and carried.   The $82,635.82 was ARPA Funds (American Rescue Plan Act) from the State of Wisconsin as a non-entitled town government was received.  Larger Municipalities received direct from Federal Government.  The $2,189.43 deposit in May was not Shared Revenue but the Purpose of the amount is still unknown.  Motion to approve and file for review by Wally.  Second by Andy and carried.
The expense for Rod’s wrecking was moved from Highway to Fire expense.

SUPERVISOR REPORTS-Wally reported that the guys are working on Kiwanis and hauling road base to be ground later and compacted.  Andy talked about vandalism at boat landing by Brokaw.  Andy also reminded the board that a meeting needs to be set up with the Village of Maine.
CHAIR REPORT- Delmar reported Pine River guys are helping haul fill in the reciprocal sharing of help at times.  Christensen says couple of weeks yet before blacktop will be done.

CLERK REPORT- Clerk reported that she has the information and password to view the WTA Spring Workshop courses.

OLD BUSINESS-or NEW BUSINESS- 
A resolution was approved to have both the Clerk and Treasurer as signatures on the Ameriprise Account for the Fire Department.
Delmar picked up a check from Marian that was $750 for fire and $410 for Liquor License for the Golf Course.  Lorraine had not completed their license since she didn’t have the payment until tonight.
Picnic License for the Wisconsin Valley Snojets Inc was approved by Delmar, second by Wally and carried.  This is for the Town Picnic, club fundraiser.
A report was received that the Town chairs had been removed from the hall and used by a resident.  It was discussed.  The Snojets asked about using them for picnic.   Clerk said the chairs were purchased by Covid Relief and should not leave the Municipal Center for any purpose.  We finally have nice chairs and should maintain them that way.
FIRE DEPARTMENT-There were questions about the FCC License.  Clerk couldn’t remember last time it was renewed but knew that she has a file.  Clerk will research for next month.
Planning Commission- No special report for this month.

Motion to adjourn by Delmar.  Second by Wally and carried.

Lorraine I Beyersdorff        Town Clerk
